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              BIRTHDAYS  

    
   Gayle Mullanax          11/8 
   Sharon Mullanax        11/10 
   Dub Holcomb             11/25 
   Marry Ann Harris        11/3 
   Jeanette Anderson     11/23 
   Julie Ledford               11/3 

Our newsletter comes out with 
the help of the good people at 
Kwik Kopy. Please see them at 
1850 Handley Dr. for all of your 
copy needs  
 

 

                ANNIVERCARY  

 
          Ella Stewart         11/26 
      Marry Ann Harris     11/29      

   Handley Happenings 
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    Comments from the President 

Great to be back to Handley Neighborhood Association. I enjoyed the vacation but 
really enjoy being back with all my friends at HNA. October 14 was a fun night of 
Bingo with 6 of your friends wining gifts. The expectation of who was going to yell 
ñBINGO !ò first was intense . My friends were primed and ready to show me little     
respect as they pointed out the missed spelling of  ñ BINOG ñ Bingo, like I said it 
was a fun night.  
We started the evening with lots of great food as usual, thank you for being great 
providers with your covered dishes. Each month turns up more creations of won-
derful things to enjoy. 
Next we were challenged to vote for the FWISD School Bond Proposition 1,2 &3 
by Keith Annis, and we were all pleased to know more of what the issues are. Our 
wonderful NPO Kim Gardner brought us up to date on where the crimes were in 
our area, thanks to Kim and her fellow officers we are safer each day. Carl Ellis of 
Code Compliance informed us he is glad to be back in East Fort Worth and gave us 
the name of officer Jason Pitman our new code compliance officer, they will be 
working with us to keep our neighborhood looking good. Jason can be reached at 
817-994-4385 if you would like to report on or check about any code violations you 
see.  
By the time you read the November news letter we will have been before the City 
Council and Mayor with the petition for the Senior/Family Complex Facility, and 
Aquatic Pool. How impressive it will be if the city decides to allot money from the 
2014 ï 2018 Bond to create and enlarged Handley Meadowbrook Community cen-
ter to accommodate more seniors and the Aquatic Pool for everyone. Our desire is 
to see all families of East Fort Worth able to realize the wonders of a safe comfort-
able  place to hang around with friends, and meet new people looking for a place 
they feel family can grow in a safe environment. Just imagine dark, dry, and not so 
busy Handley Park with bright lights and wet enough to cool a Texas July day. 
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Believe with me and lets see positive things happening around us as we work for 
the best things we can dream. It will require something from all of us, speak your 
desires at the Bond election when it comes up next year. Two chances to speak out, 
26 Oct at 9am to 12 pm at the Botanic Gardens and 5051 Trail Lake Dr. 2 Nov 9am 
to 12 pm.  
On October 15, 2013 between 80 to 90 people filled the City Council Chamber to say, 
we the people of East Fort Worth do not want any more apartments in our area. 
The case was made that to many apartments already exist in East Fort Worth, and 
that what people really need is affordable single family houses. Many of the people 
attending were wearing red, what a sight, East Fort Worth standing up for positive 
change and improvement. The council members voted to not make changes allow-
ing the ask for apartments. 
November is time for HNA to vote for new Officers, pay membership fee and enjoy 
a wonderful program by the music group from East Handley Elementary School, 
be sure to be there on November 11 with a friend. Welcome to new members Don 
Wiggins, Wyvonne and Herold Jarvis and Connie Parnell. We are so happy to 
have them and can not wait to greet them .  
In the month of October East Fort Worth lost two wonderful residents and sup-
porters, with fond memories we think of the many things Doris Harrison, HNAôs 
founder, and ñone more shot ñ Jim Conlin, have done, to be outstanding in our 
neighborhood. If you have a special memory of one or both of them let us know 
what they are so we can share our good memories of them. November everyone is 
invited to a meeting with the artist selected to provide the art work for Handley. 
We have all seen works of art showing up along the Lancaster Corridor in the last 
few months. Join us at the Cultural Center on the corner of Forest and Church 
Streets from 5-6 p.m. to get an idea of what we may see before too long. 
 
Remember we are collecting School Supplies for East Handley Elementary.  
 
                                                           God Bless You and Yours 
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                            MINUTES 
 HANDLEY NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
                      OCTOBER 14, 2013 
  
    The meeting was called to order at 6:52 p.m. by Judy Taylor, and she gave 
   the invocation. There were 29 people in attendants. 
   
  Keith Ennis, who introduced himself as ña parent of FWISD kidsò, spoke on            
  the FWISD bond package. Early voting for this bond package starts Monday, 
  Oct 21st and ends Nov 5th. You can go to the website ñFWISD.ORGò for more  
  Information. 
 
  The September meeting minutes and the 8/30/13 Treasures report were review- 
  ed and accepted.  
 
  Officer Kimberly Gardner, our NPO, gave the crime report. She also mention          
  Code Blue in Schools. Officer Gardner is one of the trainers for volunteers in 
  this program. You do not have to be a regular Code Blue member to be in Code 
  Blue in the Schools. She asked us to support the Safety Fair Saturday, 10/18,13, 
  10-3, at Eastchase Loweôs parking lot.  
   
  Carl Ellis, Supervisor East District spoke. He stated that the Code Division has 
  been going through quite a few changes. Quite a few officers were lost over the  
  past year, so the Code had to reorganize and shift officers to cover duties. Fort  
  Worthôs new budget started Oct 1st, and 10-11 code officer positions are open as 
  a Code Supervisor Position. So they intend to hire a few officers. Matt Hallôs 
  duties were expanded to cover Handley. Now Jason Pittman has been assigned to  
  cover Handley. As new officers are hired, Code may reassign again to make the  
  offices area smaller. Jason Pittman was with animal control first. He has been 
  with code since 2011. Jasonôs cell is number is 817-994-4385. One code compliance 
  concern was discussed: 6701 Routt, which burned over a year ago, and officer  
  Ellis said he will follow up on it. 
 
 
                                                                                                         Continued on page 5  
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       Bill Stevens also announced the slate of officers for election next month.  
 
                                   Judy Taylor          -          President  
                                   Shelly Ruiz          -         Vice President 
                                   Janice Cox            -          Treasurer 
                                  Kimela Ledbetter  -          Secretary 
                                  Shirley Collins      -          Member at Large 
 
The Yard of the month was given to 6510 Craig Street, Jim the owner a horticul-
turalist who has moved back from Houston and he resides in his mothers home. 
 
Judy Taylor made the following announcements: 
 
¶ Everyone who owns a red dress or shirt to attend the City Council meeting  

Tuesday evening, Oct 15th, at 7p.m. to help stop a proposal for more low income 
apartments on the East Side of Fort Worth. The location is already saturated, 
and does not have adequate public transportation.  

¶ On Tuesday morning, Oct 22nd, groups for the new senior center building and 
the aquatic center will present petitions to city council. 

¶ Remember weôre still collecting school supplies for East Handley Elementary. 
¶ The program for the November meeting will be a performance by the East 
Handley Elementary School Childrenôs Choir. 

¶ The artist for landscaping program in Handley wants to meet with the neigh-
borhood. The meeting will be set up for sometime in the next two months out-
side of the regular monthly HNA meeting. 

A motion was made to make donations in honor of Doris Harrison to Bluebonnet 
home health and one in honor of Jim Conlin. The motion passed by show of hands. 
 
                                                                                             Continued on page 6  
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Watch all those  kiddoes , big and  small , as they 

Hello everyone, school is back in full swing now. 

The meeting program was BINGO. The winners were    
 
Game one        Violet Kleinsasser 
Game Two       Joann Wells 
Game Three    Diane Martin 
Game Four      Olga Castillo 
Game Five       Jeanette Anderson 
Game six         Debora Mair 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:59 pm. 
                                                             Submitted by: 
                                                            Kimela Ledbetter 
                                                             HNA Secretary 
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     IN REMEMBRANCE OF   

 

       As I am sure everyone knows, that Doris Harris, our found-
er and friend has passed away after a long and hard fought 
battle with cancer.  
     Doris decided in 1999 that Handley needed representation 
with the city of Fort Worth, so she gathered some residents and 
founded the Handley Neighborhood Association. Even though 
she didnôt want to be President, no one else did either, so she 
stepped up to the plate. She held this position for three years 
and moved the association to an outstanding and important 
voice on the eastside.  
     Five years later she was again elected President and held 
the position till she became ill, but that did not stop her from 
participating as she then held the position of Vice-President 
till she moved west to live with her daughter, Sherry. 
     Doris was also a Code Blue Patroller, Code Ranger and de-
livered Meals on Wheels with me.  
     There are no words to describe my sorrow over our loss of a 
very good friend, motivator and a staunch supporter of Hand-
ley and the eastside. 
    Rest in peace Doris. You will always be in our hearts. 
 
                                          Joann Ehlers 
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Handley Happenings 
Advertising Rates 

business card ad: $25 per month 
1/4 page ad: $40 per month 
1/2 page ad: $70 per month 

6 month  business card  ad: $120 
We reserve the right to refuse ads. Acceptance of an ad is 

not an endorsement of products or services. 
Ads must be received by the 15th of the month in order to 

reserve a space. To place an ad call, 
Janice Cox at 817-446-1132 or HNAOfficers@yahoo.com. 

               IN REMEMBRANCE OF  

 

       I first met Jim Conlin through the Handley Neighborhood Associa-
tion as he was always present to take pictures of the members, events and 
other organizations meetings  in Handley and eastside.  
      Jim was a life long resident of the eastside and one of the most loyal 
and strongest supporters of the area. If you read the Meadowbrook News 
then you know about his education and many accomplishments.  
      He was a strong supporter of the Fort Worth Police Department  and 
of the Oakland Urban Village. He had a strong voice in the request for a 
library in the village in the 2014-2018 Bond Proposal. When that comes 
to fruition, a tree will be planted on the grounds as a memorial to him. 
Lets make that happen. 
      I would need many pages to tell all about Jim and everything he has 
done, but I can say he is one of the good guys. He was caring, funny, smart 
and would stand behind his principles and beliefs. 
     He will be sorely missed by all and he was one of a kind who can never 
be replaced. 
                                Rest in Peace Jim, You will not be forgotten  
 
                                                                                     Joann Ehlers  

mailto:HNAOfficers@yahoo.com
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